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Yanco Public School………..Towards a better world 
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Dear families,  
  
Wow it is week 5 already, and what a busy last two weeks we have had. Last Friday students from across the 
school walked to McCaughey Park to participate in the BioBlitz excursion. Later in this newsletter you will be 
hearing about some of the fantastic activities that students were able to experience. We were so lucky to have 
this event provided to us for free and thank the teams at NSW Biodiversity Conservation Trust, Murrumbidgee 
Landcare and Petaurus Education Group for providing us with this opportunity. We were all able to learn 
more about the local fauna and flora and how to better care for our environment.   
  
Story Factory  
Students in the Stage 2/3 class started the week with their first Story Factory lesson where they used the 
Mentor Text by Baker Boy to inspire them to create their own song to describe what can heal and help as part 
of the Deadly Lyrics unit. On Wednesday, Stage 1/2 students then went on a journey where they 
discovered Secrets of the Stars and the story of the Emu in the Sky. I can’t wait to see what next week 
brings.   
 
Mozzies, hats and sunscreen  
With the changes in weather and the increased number of mozzies in the school please check that your 
children have adequate protection each morning. Many parents have spoken positively about mosquito 
patches and bands. I know there are roll on options available for both insect repellent and sunscreen. If you 
are sending your child to school with these items, please make sure they are labelled. We cannot have 
individual students bring spray bottles of spray to school. We are going to be enforcing the rule that no hat 
means that students need to play in the shade.    
 
Calendar 
The term calendar is filling fast. Please make a note of important dates and we will provide information as 
details are finalised. 
 
Social Skills  
Rusty and Bridgette have again visited students in year K-4 as part of the Salvation Army Social Skills program 
and as you can see, Rusty has slotted straight into classroom life. 

 
  

  



 

 

 
  

Bioblitz Excursion 
By Brayden 

 
Our school went to the duck park where we did water bug searching,  made bracelets, 
learnt about biodiversity and made hives for blue band bees. 
 
We made  some bracelets out of this hay string. We collected sticks, leaves, feathers, 
logs, rubbish, flowers, grass rocks, and dead moss for biodiversity.  In the water bugs 
sorting Benji, Hudson and I found a tiny fish in there that we called Gerald the fish. 
Benji caught shrimp at the water bugs and Gerald  was caught by Hudson like 100 
times, it was crazy!  
 
My favorite was the bird spotting. They were not real birds, they were just pictures. 
We saw two real birds. We saw two types of ducks in the water. There wasn’t a  
magpie or other birds that don’t go in the water, it was just the birds that like the 
water. There were a lot of mosquitoes, ants. Ducks are waterproof!   
We learned about biodiversity and about the animals that live there. I had lots of fun, 
I loved making the bees hives. 
 
 

BioBlitz excursion 
By Caleb 

 
On Friday we went to McCaughey Park, also known as  the duck park by walking in 
groups. We learnt about the country and animals like water bugs, birds and ducks. We 
also learnt about ground cover for example rocks, grass, bark, sticks, moss and more.  
 
I really enjoyed weaving. We used paper raffia to make it but it was a bit tricky. 
There are a lot of different types of birds and ducks but they are not all native to 
Australia. Some ducks and birds like the Australian white ibis and the straw necked 
ibis are native. Also ducks like the  dusky moorhen, the pacific black duck, mallard and 
the gray teal.  
 
We also made something else like a bee hotel for a native bee called the blue banded 
bee. We made them with sand mixed with clay and we needed to put it in a flower pot 
you get when you get a plant. Then you have to stab a pencil in it 5 times to make the 
hole so the lady bee can lay her eggs in it. It was very cool, I got sunburnt but it was 
really fun!! 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
  

 



 

 

  

BioBlitz Excursion  
By Benji 

 
On Friday we went to the duck park and did some different activities. We did bird 
spotting, bracelet making, Water bug sorting, made bee hotels and learnt about 
biodiversity. 
 

Bird spotting 
Bird spotting was fun. But we didn't see all of them. We were looking but only saw 
some, there was not a lot. We mostly saw ducks and more ducks. Brayden and I saw a 
couple of others, it was fun. 
Bracelet making 

Bracelet making is very fun, we used hay and a technique called weaving to make it. 
Brayden thought it was hard but I thought it was easy. 
Water bug sorting 
During the water bug sorting activity, we learnt that some bugs are more sensitive 
and some are not sensitive to different types of water. We got to use different 
tools.  
Bee hotels 
The bee hotels were good. So, to do it you need a shovel, bucket, sand and a pen. 
Then, you want to put the sand in the bucket and poke 3 holes in the sand, then you 
are done. 
Biodiversity  
Biodiversity was ok you learn about the environment. Land cover leaves are good for 
grass and wever fell for a tree 

Landcare Excursion to McCaughey Park – K/2 

First, I did a scavenger hunt and then I saw some different bracelets. I made a 
bracelet. I made bee hotels and then I saw water bugs. They are black bugs I saw 
them in the water.                              

By Paige Kinder 

On Friday our school went to the duck park. We were introduced to the people and we 
got into groups. We went to the first activity, it was to match the cards after that 
we made bee hotels. 

Next we had a look at the water bugs and we did a scavenger hunt. We watched some 
birds and we had to find different birds. We made bracelets. After we made 
bracelets we went back to school. 

By Abigail Year 2 

 



 

 

  

 



 

 

TERM 4 2022 
 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY  FRIDAY SAT/SUN 

5 

Nov 7 Nov 8 Nov 9 Nov 10 Nov 11 Nov 12/13 

Story Factory-2/3 
Deadly Lyrics Final Scripture  

Story Factory-1/2 
Secrets of the 

Stars 

Social Skills 
program 

LAST Little 
Learners 

 
Kindergarten 

Transition 
 

 

6 

Nov 14 Nov 15 Nov 16 Nov 17 Nov 18 Nov 19/20 

Story Factory-2/3 
Deadly Lyrics 

 
Little Champions 

LHS 2023 
Transition 

Story Factory-1/2 
 

Secrets of the 
Stars 

Social Skills 
program 

2023 Captain’s 
speeches 

 
Little Champions 

 

 

7 

Nov 21 Nov 22 Nov 23 Nov 24 Nov 25 Nov 26/27 

Story Factory-1/2 
Secrets of the 

Stars 
 

LHS 2023 
Transition 

LHS 2023 
Transition 

Borambola 
excursion 

 
Story Factory-1/2 

Secrets of the 
Stars 

Borambola 
excursion  

 

Social Skills 
program 

Borambola 
excursion 

26th – Yanco 
Twilight 
Markets 

8 

Nov 28 Nov 29 Nov 30 Dec 1 Dec 2 Dec 3/4 

   

Closed Assembly 
for presentation 
of Merit Awards. 

Bottle Rocket 
Challenge 

Social Skills 
program 

LHS 2023 
Orientation Day 

 
LHS MADD 

performance 

4th – Light up 
Leeton 

9 

Dec 5 Dec 6 Dec 7 Dec 8 Dec 9 Dec 10/11 

    

 
Little Champions 

final session 
 
 

11th – Carols in 
the Park 

10 

Dec 12 Dec 13 Dec 14 Dec 15 Dec 16 Dec 17/18 

 PRESENTATION 
DAY Year 6 Farewell Reports sent 

home 

 
LAST DAY FOR 

STUDENTS  
FUN DAY 

 

 

11 
Dec 19 

 
School 

Development 
Day 

 

Dec 20 
 

School 
Development 

Day 
 

Dec 21 Dec 22 Dec 23 Dec 24/25 
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